著作権に関する注意 本校の入試問題は著作権の対象となっており、著作権法で保護されています。 「私的使用のための複製」や「引用」など著作権法上認められた場合を除き、無断で複製・転用することはできません。 お断り 本校の入試問題中で引用した文章・文献等について、著作物保護の観点から一部掲載を控えた箇所があります。ご了承ください。

2024 (令和6) 年度

東北学院高等学校 <特別進学コース自己推薦>

Щ

2024 (令和6) 年1月10日(水) 11:10~12:00 (50分間)

注意事項

- 1. 受験番号・氏名を解答用紙にはっきり記入しなさい。
- 2. 解答は、すべて解答用紙に記入しなさい。
- 3. 解答用紙だけを提出しなさい。

Ⅰ リスニングを含む問題(試験開始から5分後に放送を開始します)

- 問題 これから放送する No.1 から No.10 までの英語が表しているものを,以下から1つずつ選び, 記号で答えなさい。放送は1度のみ行います。
 - ア 金閣寺 イ ゲルニカ ウ 清水寺 エ 東京 オ 富士山
 - カ 北極
 キ 漫才
 ク 味噌汁
 ケ モナリザ
 コ 落語

- ┃Ⅱ | AとBがほぼ同じ意味になるように、空欄に入る適切な語を書きなさい。
- 1 A: We have a lot of snow in February.
 - B: () () a lot in February here.
- 2 A: I was very happy to hear the news.
 - B: The news () () very happy.

3 A: They became friends two years ago. They are still friends.
B: They () () friends for two years.

4 A : I'm going to see my old friend. I can't wait!

B: I'm looking () () () my old friend.

5 A: Our school library has about 5,000 books.
B: ()() about 5,000 books in our school library.

Ⅲ AとBの会話が成立するように、()に入る適切な英語をそれぞれ1語書きなさい。
 ただし、答えはすべて()内に示された文字で書き始めなさい。

1 A: My dream is to become a teacher.

- B: Don't call it a dream. Let's call it your plan for the (f).
- 2 A : You look pale today. What's wrong with you?
 - B: Thank you for asking. I couldn't (s) well last night.
- 3 A: Would you tell me (w) I can buy the book?
 - B: You can buy one at the bookstore near the station.
- 4 A : I'm looking for someone who can help me (b)) my house.
 - B: I don't think we can help you. We're not carpenters.
- 5 A: I heard many people in that country can't get enough clean water.
 - B: If I had more money, I (c) help them.

Ⅳ 次の英文はバスを待っている Kate と Ms. Brown との会話です。英文を読んで、あとの問題

| に答えなさい。 | |
|------------|---|
| Ms. Brown: | Hello. May I sit here? |
| Kate: | Sure! I've been sitting alone for a long time. It would be nice to talk to someone. |
| Ms. Brown: | Great! Where are you going? |
| Kate: | I'm going to Tokyo. |
| Ms. Brown: | Oh, me, too. Do you live in Tokyo? |
| Kate: | No, I'm going to visit a friend. She runs a store in Ginza. I've never been there. |
| Ms. Brown: | I once lived in Tokyo but I moved away four years ago. My husband changed his job, so |
| | we had to move. |
| Kate: | That must have been difficult. |
| Ms. Brown: | Well, at first it was difficult. I didn't know anybody but now I have some new friends |
| | and a new job. |
| Kate: | May I ask you what you do? |
| Ms. Brown: | I plan parties, like birthday parties for children and special holiday parties. |
| Kate: | (あ) |
| Ms. Brown: | I enjoy it. I'm happy when children are laughing and people are smiling. When they are |
| | happy, I am happy. I'm going to Tokyo to look for some special chocolate and cheese for |
| | a party next week. |
| Kate: | I've heard that Tokyo is a great place for shopping. |
| Ms. Brown: | Oh, yes! Things are quite expensive but there are many different kinds of stores. I think |
| | I'll go to Ginza first. |
| Kate: | In that case, we could take a taxi together from the bus station. Would you mind doing |
| | that? |
| Ms. Brown: | $($ ψ $)$ We can find your friend's store together. |
| Kate: | That would be wonderful! Thank you so much. |

1 下線部にあてはまる最も適切な内容を以下から選び、記号で答えなさい。

Ms. Brown doesn't live in Tokyo now because ______.

- \mathcal{T} her friend lives in Ginza
- \checkmark her husband changed his job
- ウ she didn't know anyone in Tokyo
- \perp she has a new job now

2 下線部にあてはまる最も適切な内容を以下から選び、記号で答えなさい。

Ms. Brown's job is

- \mathcal{T} running a store in Tokyo
- \checkmark looking for special chocolate and cheese
- $\dot{\mathcal{P}}$ making plans for special parties
- エ a taxi driver

3 (あ)内に入る最も適切な表現を以下から選び、記号で答えなさい。

- \mathcal{T} That's too bad.
- ✓ That sounds like fun!
- ウ I think so.
- \pm I enjoy the job very much.

4 (いい)内に入る最も適切な表現を以下から選び、記号で答えなさい。

- \mathcal{T} I'd be glad to!
- \checkmark I don't think it's a good idea.
- ウ Let's go to Ginza first.
- \perp Yes, I would mind doing that.
- 5 本文の内容と一致するものを以下から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。
 - ア Ms. Brown と Kate は長い間バスを待っている。
 - イ Ms. Brown も Kate も東京に住んでいる。
 - ウ Ms. Brown は東京の店では様々な種類のものが安く買えると思っている。
 - エ Kate は東京に住んでいる友達に会いに行こうとしている。

V 以下の英文は、「仙台動物園」の中を園内見学用バスで周遊する時のアナウンスです。英文 を読んで、あとの問題に答えなさい。

Sendai Animal Zoo has been open for 15 years. I will tell you about the zoo and the animals here while we ride on this small bus. This bus goes around the zoo. There are several stops and you can get on and off the bus at each stop.

This zoo is different from other zoos. It is like a large park. There are many trees and plants, and a small river. And there are places to play and have a picnic. Please take pictures if you want to, but don't take pictures inside the buildings.

There are some other rules to remember. Please don't give food to any of the animals. Please don't run around or make too much *noise outside the place for playing.

To your left, you can see our big cats. It is difficult to see the tigers when they are among the trees and grass because of their colors. The orange and black of the tigers can make it difficult to see them among the trees and grass, but I *promise you they are in there. It is not always easy to see the lions either, when they are on the ground, as they are almost the same color as the earth. We got two new lions in November. That one is named Simba and the one next to him is named Priscilla. It is warm today, and the lions look sleepy. They are moving slowly, but even the young ones are very dangerous. They can move very fast and have *sharp teeth.

Next to the big cats is our most popular building. It is the monkey house. We have many monkeys. They like to play and make people laugh. They love to make noise. And they love to eat bananas.

After we go across this bridge, you will see our café under the big clock. In the café, we sell not only coffee and tea but also cakes and sandwiches. Next to the café, there is a shop and you can buy gifts for your friends and family there. They sell candies, cookies, *dolls and toy animals.

To your right, you can see our gray elephants. They are very friendly. We give them a shower every day. Next to the elephants, there is a movie room. It shows a movie about animals in Africa. It shows how they live and what they eat. Each show starts at 10 o'clock, noon, 2 o'clock and 4 o'clock.

To your left, you can see our restaurant. It has sandwiches, salads and soups for lunch. The Visitors' Center is next to the restaurant. It has a library full of books about animals and you can ask questions at the desk there. At the desk, you can join the zoo club. If you join the club, you don't have to pay to enter the zoo on Sundays and you can get a free ticket so you can bring a friend with you. It is \$10 to be a member of the zoo club for one year.

Please take a free map. It shows where all the animals are in the zoo. Today, you can all discover the wonderful world of animals. We hope you enjoy your visit.

* noise: 騒音 promise: ~ を約束する sharp: 鋭い dolls: 人形

- 1 質問に対する答えを以下から1つずつ選び、記号で答えなさい。
 - (1) Can you take pictures everywhere in the zoo?
 - \mathcal{T} Yes, we can. We can take pictures all around the zoo.
 - \checkmark We can take pictures everywhere except inside the buildings.
 - $\dot{\mathcal{P}}$ No, we can't. But we can take pictures only inside the buildings.
 - \perp No, we can't. We can't take pictures anywhere in the zoo.
 - (2) Is it easy to find tigers in the zoo?
 - \mathcal{T} Yes, it is. The colors of the tigers make it easy.
 - \checkmark No, it's not. You can't find them in the zoo.
 - $\dot{\mathcal{P}}$ It is difficult to find them especially among the trees and grass.
 - \perp Because of the colors of the tigers, you can't find them easily anywhere.
 - (3) What can you buy at the shop in the zoo?
 - \mathcal{T} We can buy the big clock of the monkeys in the zoo.
 - \checkmark We can buy the ticket for a movie room.
 - $\dot{\mathcal{P}}$ We can buy presents for the animals in the zoo.
 - \perp We can buy candies, cookies, dolls and toy animals.
 - (4) If you join the zoo club, what can you do?
 - \mathcal{T} We can discover the wonderful world of animals.
 - \checkmark We can enter the zoo on Sundays for free.
 - $\dot{\mathcal{P}}$ We can get \$10 to join the zoo club for one year.
 - \perp We can take a free map.
 - (5) What can you see on the free map?
 - \mathcal{T} We can see where all the animals are in the zoo.
 - \checkmark We can see the gray elephants.
 - $\dot{\mathcal{P}}$ We can see the people enjoying their visit.
 - \perp We can see only where the gray elephants are.
- 2 仙台動物園ではどこでどのような昼食をとることが考えられるか、2箇所について日本語で 説明しなさい。

- 3 以下の質問に英語の文で答えなさい。
 - (1) When did Sendai Animal Zoo open?
 - (2) If you want to learn about lives of the animals in Africa, what can you do?
- 4 他の動物園には見られない仙台動物園の魅力だと思われるものを,本文中から1つ取り上げて 英語で説明しなさい。

VI

Amanda と John は、日本の中学生と高校生のお小遣い(allowance)について、グラフを見な がら話をしています。会話が自然なものになるよう、前後関係に注意しながら空欄に入る Amanda と John の発言を想像し、英語で書きなさい。

著作物保護のため掲載を控えます

2015 金融広報中央委員会「子どものくらしとお金に関する調査」

| Amanda: | Parents in Japan give less allowance than I expected. |
|---------|---|
| John: | You mean parents should increase their allowance to their children? Why do you think |
| | so? |
| Amanda: | 1 |
| John: | According to the graph, ② . Do you think it's not enough? |
| Amanda: | I don't think it is enough. My hobby is collecting old dolls and making clothes for them. |
| | It is difficult for me to keep my hobby with such a little allowance. By the way, do you |
| | know how it will change after they become high school students? |
| John: | No, I don't. But I think ③ |
| Amanda: | I hope so. Then they can enjoy what they want to do. |